
1960: Funding for “An International Conference on the Principles of Cataloging, 
1961” was among the grants CLR awarded during fiscal year 1960. The $95,420 
grant to the International Federation of Library Associations (IFLA) supported the 
convening of an international conference on the principles of cataloging. Held 
in Paris in October 1961, the meeting was attended by 105 participants from 53 
countries and 13 international organizations. It was significant in that attendees 
approved the Paris Principles, which became the basis for subsequent work on 
the revision of cataloging codes in many countries.

The 1960 grant built on earlier awards. In 1957, CLR made one of its first four 
grants to the American Library Association (ALA) to support participation in a 
meeting of the German Library Association in Lubeck. The meeting was seen as 
a first step toward bringing the differing cataloging systems of Central Europe 
and of other countries closer together. 

In CLR’s second year, it awarded $19,995 to IFLA for a preliminary meeting on 
the international coordination of cataloging rules. At the meeting, held in London 
in July 1959, representatives from some 15 countries agreed on a basis in orga-
nization and formed an agenda for the Paris conference in 1961.

The following description was provided in the fourth annual report of the 
Council on Library Resources, Inc., for the period ending June 30, 1960.
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